Rotary Club of Saint Simons Island
Board of Directors Meeting—April 13, 2010
11:30 a.m. at Bonefish Grill 
Present:  Brooke Pridmore, Wally Forsythe, Bill Warren, Chuck Cansler, Jim Bruce, John Matthews, Cathey Petkash, Gary Schwartz, Chad Dixon, Mary Beth Wester, Brian Peebles, Don Myers, Myra Albert

 Absent:  Everett Millican, Stan Humphries, Julian Flexer, Allen Berry
Announcements
      Wesley Cox and Phillip Carlyle have completed requirements for the Blue Badge.
Scheduled topics

· Minutes from the March Board of Directors meeting were approved on a motion by Bill Warren, second by Gary Schwartz.
· The Treasurer’s Report was approved on a motion by Chad Dixon and second by Jim Bruce.  It showed that the budget is “going well,” Chad reported.  Jim Bruce noted that that it was “as good as the budget has looked in a long time.” 
· Accounts Receivable Report by Lisa Anderson:  This report also showed continuing improvement, with only seven members between 61 and 90 days in arrears on club dues.
· The following applications for membership were approved on a motion by Don Myers              and second by Jim Bruce:  
· Craig Bolint - Academia

· Frank Cullen - Investment Management
· Richard Graham - Radio Engineering

· Susan Imhoff - Medical Administration
· John Rose - Financial Consulting

· Leaves of Absence:  Everett Millican was approved for an extended medical leave of absence on a motion by Gary Schwartz and second by Don Myers.
Ted Wright was approved for a Leave of Absence from April 20 to Oct. 26, 2010, on a motion by Don Myers and second by John Matthews.

Mark Podlin was approved for a Leave of Absence contingent on payment of $115 in delinquent dues; motion by Gary Schwartz, second by Don Myers.

· Rotary International Convention 2017:  Wally Forsythe reported that Atlanta will host the 2017 convention and proposes to assess every Rotary member in Georgia $25 to help finance the convention.  Wally said he wanted to know if this has been done in other locations for the international convention.  This was simply an informational item.
· Charitable contributions recommendation: Wally Forsythe noted our club has been making an annual contribution of $1,000 to the Ferst Foundation for Childhood Literacy of Glynn, and moved for the same contribution this year, which was seconded by Gary Schwartz.  This prompted discussion on whether our club should continue this contribution, and, if so, in what amount.  Don Myers noted that some have questioned the effectiveness of this literacy program.  The matter was tabled until the May meeting of the Board of Directors.
Reports not requiring board action—as time permits

· Club Service and Membership—Don Myers asked if the club should consider sponsoring “in some way” people who work for non-profit organizations who want to join a Rotary Club but cost is a prohibitive factor.  He asked if perhaps the club should reduce dues by half for up to three people in that category.  The matter was taken under consideration and will be addressed at a future board meeting.
· Programs & Fellowship—Gary Schwartz reported that our May 11 speaker will be Reg Murphy rather than the scheduled Bill Curry, who is going to address our District conference.

· Community Service-Mary Beth Wester reported that Phillip Carlyle has agreed to become chairman of the Veteran’s Walk Project, replacing Leon Jorgensen. 
· Past president—Chuck Cansler, discussing fund-raising ideas for our club, said we need a “signature event” linked to Taps at Twilight, perhaps taking place the Saturday before Memorial Day so that the time period becomes “our weekend.”  He suggested planning to start such an event in 2011.
· Assistant Sergeant-at-Arms Brian Peebles reported that our Fall Social will be at the King and Prince Hotel, tentatively scheduled for Oct. 18 (subject to change) and costing $32 per guest.

· Adjourn—12:30 PM

Submitted by Bill Warren, Club Secretary

